
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

February 1, 2022

Call to Order:  7:00
Prayer: Given by Ben Riffell
Pledge: Led by Lafe Kunkel
Roll Call: Present: Lafe Kunkel, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Jeff Eaton
Absent: Aaron Brulc and Tim Foley
Quorum was Present, Attendance 21

Minutes:
Motion by: Steve Brown, 2nd Joe Cerzosie to dispense with the reading of the minutes
and approve as written.
Motion:  Passes

Treasurer Report: given by Ron Summers

Total Cash All Bank accounts $344,123.90
Currently Main Club account has $116K
The Dupree account total value is $291,538.80

● Total YTD profit for Operations (Main Club, Farm and GP Range) is $5,331.25.
● Net Income before for depreciation, non-budgeted project and capital expenditures is

$36,277.61.
● Total Operations YTD income is $164,465.63. This is $14,348.96 above the FY21-22

YTD budget.
● Total Membership Income is $128,686.21. This is $313.79 below the FY21-22 budget

amount.
● Total YTD expenses are $13,103.03 below FY21-22 budget.
● FY21-22 Operations are $27,064.58 above the YTD FY21-22 budgeted loss of

$21,733.33

The Consolidated P&L shows:
Income      $358,663.77
Expenses   $332,051.06
Net profit  $  26,230.58

Lafe Kunkel gave an update on litigation.
Plaintiff had requested and made another inspection of the 300-yard range.  Our attorney is
waiting for the report of their findings.



Farm / Operations Report
Pond is currently holding water; we are planning on stocking the pond in the spring
At GP a flat screen TV with a mini PC connected to the internet has been installed, enabling
RSOs and members to view the club’s schedule and changes to it on the club calendar.  The
displayed calendar is updated every half hour, so any changes can be seen soon after they are
made.
GP Open 10-5:30 weekdays and 9-5:30 on weekends
Advance Rifle opened to qualified members on Thursdays and Saturdays
No current news regarding ammo order. Refunds available upon request.
Jessamine County High School Bass Club will be using the clubhouse (and casting ponds when
warmer weather arrives) on Wednesday evenings for weekly practices.
Propane has been switched over from Suburban Propane to Holston Gas.  This will result in
significant savings on fuel.
Members are allowed to cut firewood for free; contact the office for details.

Addendum by Jeff Eaton
Jeff Eaton reported that he had spoken with a person from the Kentucky Department of Fish &
Wildlife Resources regarding state funding for dove fields.  On the basis of federal regulations,
Jeff’s request for funding based on mentored hunting (supervised by BGSL) was denied, but an
offer was made to fund a dove field on the condition that it be completely open to the public in
season.
Jeff agreed with the BOD’s opposition to opening an area of the club to the public for hunting
without oversight or fees and supported the BOD’s decision not to pursue this funding.

Committee Reports
Outdoor Recreation Committee (Trails, etc.)
Allen Carmical spoke regarding the Heartbreak Run & Gun event scheduled for later in
February. He explained what the event entailed and what trails will be used during the event,
stressing that preparation for the event would mark and partially clear significant trails for
members to use later. Discussion followed, including a report on the proposed new Meadow
Trail, which will be an easy trail around a large field to the north east of the newer fishing pond.

Training Committee
Joe Cerzosie with the Training Committee spoke about the training classes currently being
scheduled at BGSL.

● BGSL Certified Instructor Natalie Bohon is holding several classes including - Intro to
Handguns, CCDW, Ladies Classes, Private and group lessons, just to name a few.

● Paul Flory scheduling Frontier Defense Classes at BGSL including Firearms, Home
Defense, and Concealed Carry Training.

Joe mentioned that the Training Committee would like to get the youth, in particular, more
involved with training opportunities and that he would also like to see a wider range of training
in various disciplines available to the general membership.

Motion by: M. Jagielski, 2nd by S. Brown for meeting to adjourn.
Motion:  Passes



Meeting adjourned:  7:25PM


